
 

HAYES TOWNSHIP BOARD 

PUBLIC HEARING MINUTES 

September 10, 2012 

 

 

The Public Hearing of the Hayes Township Board was called to order by Supervisor Ethel 

Knepp at 7:00 p.m. at the Hayes Township Hall, 09195 Old US 31 N. The purpose of this 

hearing was to take public comments on the proposed Stormwater Ordinance 

 

Board members present were Marlene Golovich, Ethel Knepp, Jim Rudolph, Douglas Kuebler 

and Robbin Kraft. Audience members were Marc Seelye, Jonathan Scheel, Dave Zipp, Lloyd 

Kuebler, Tom Forton, Shirlene Tripp and Murray Kilgour.  

 

Supervisor Knepp asked to be joined in repeating the Pledge of Allegiance.  

 

Ethel Knepp and Marc Seelye gave an overview of the proposed Stormwater Ordinance stating 

that it has been worked on for 6 years, the County used to have the responsibility of overseeing 

stormwater issues, and because of new laws it is the Township’s responsibility. The individual 

townships will adopt an ordinance and via an intergovernmental agreement the County will 

enforce the ordinance. The township can opt out at any time and appeals will be handled by a 5 

member board.  

 

There were no public comments. 

 

Without objections this public hearing was adjourned at 7:23 p.m. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted 

 

 

 

 

Marlene Golovich 

Hayes Township Clerk 

 

Minutes approved as written October 8, 2012. 

 


